
6/27/2021 

First Christian Reformed Church 

 
 

We welcome our guests and hope that you enjoy worshipping with us. If 

you are presently seeking a church home, we welcome you to join our 

fellowship. When we worship inside you will find a visitor card in your pew. 

Please fill one out and place it in the offering basket on the table in the 

narthex. When worshipping outside, please feel free to connect with our 

pastor or anyone else around you. If you would like further information about 

our church, check out our website at www.waupuncrc.com or contact the 

church office (324-2898). 
 

Large-print bulletins and children's bulletins are available from an usher. 
 

You can watch our services live on Facebook and later from our website as 

well as view the bulletin there. Website address is www.waupuncrc.com 
 

Our Core Values: We show Christ’s love through continual learning and 

discipleship, compassionate fellowship, dynamic public worship, and 

impactful service and outreach. 

 

 
Office hours: Thursdays, 10 AM to 2 PM 

All announcements due in the office by noon Thursday 

Phone: 920-324-2898      email: waupuncrc@gmail.com 

PO Box 32, Waupun  



9:30 AM Worship Service 

* Please stand if you are able. 
 

Prelude  

*Welcome & God’s Greeting 

*Songs of Worship: “Behold Our God” and “O Church Arise” 

Confession and Assurance 

Congregational Prayer 

Song: “Holy Spirit Living Breath of God” 

*Scripture: Psalm 105:1-6, 12-24 

Sermon: “What if?” 

*Song of Response: “I Love Your Church, O Lord” G510 

Installation 

*Song of Dedication: “Jesus with Your Church Abide” G508 

*Benediction 

*Song of Praise: “The Church’s One Foundation” G502: 1-2 

*Postlude 
 

 
 

Taking part in worship today: 

 Guest Pastors: Rev. Tim 

Blackmon, sermon; Rev. Mark 

van Stee, liturgist 

 Speakers from First CRC 

Waupun: Gary DeJager, Scott 

Ritzema, Al Venhuizen, Gregg 

Zonnefeld 

 Accompanist: Brenda Hofman, 

Lois Mulder 

 Worship Team:  

Guitars: Matt Bulthuis & Mike 

Printz 

Violin: Aubryn DeJager 

Oboe: Olivia Schuringa 

Vocalists: Carla Printz, Kristi 

Zonnefeld 

Piano and Vocals: Pastor Greg 

Schuringa 

 Media Team: Tyler Ten Pass, 

Randall Greenfield 

 Nursery: Kevin & Andrea 

Buwalda, Elise Ritzema 

Missionary Letters 

K Kamphuis to Daryl Pfantz 

C Kitchner to Neen 

M Miedema to Chaplain Pete* 
 

+Pray especially for this 

missionary family this week. 

 



All the guest participants in the installation service this morning are 

cherished friends of Pastor Greg and Sarah. Rev. Tim Blackmon serves as 

interim pastor for River Rock Church, a CRC in Folsom, CA, that he helped 

plant a number of years ago. Rev. Mark van Stee serves as pastor at 

Western Springs CRC in Illinois. Mike and Carla Printz and Matt Bulthuis as 

well as daughter Olivia, are all musicians Pastor Greg has led worship with 

over the years. The Schuringa's are so pleased to have a number of family 

members and friends in worship this morning to celebrate this special day 

and to experience their new church home, First CRC in Waupun! 

 

Offering: Local budget; the special cause for June is the Christian Home. 

The special cause for July is Mission Backpack. 
 

Offerings from June 6-20, 2021: 
General Fund: $21,280 
Classical: $515 

Denominational: $803 
Faith Promise: $695 

Building Fund: $620 
Christian Home: $560 

 

Our Family 
June Birthdays 

Wayne Miedema 27 

Ann Hoekstra  27 

Josie Venhuizen 29 

Reegan Aylesworth 29 

Everett Homan  29 

Helen Navis    3 
 

June & July Anniversaries 

Don & Linda Pausma 30 Adam & Lynnae Franken 3
 

As you pray this week, please remember these people:  

 Laura Ten Pass, as she starts new cancer treatments.  

 Brenda Merhalski, as she is dealing with lung cancer.  

 Harold Greenfield, as he is receiving cancer treatments. 

 Kathy Bille, as her health continues to decline. 

 Kathy Kamphuis, as she is having cancer treatments. 
 

It can be easy to forget about those we don't see every week, so we are 

including a list of shut-ins within our congregation. We hope that you will 

take some time to visit, send cards, and pray for these members of our 

family. As Romans 12:10 says, "Be devoted to one another in brotherly love. 

Honor one another above yourselves." 

 Wilma Navis 
 

Please keep Rev. Peter Hofman, U.S. Army Chaplain, and his family in your 

prayers. Peter is being assigned to Egypt for one year starting in early July. 

Kristi and the children will be in Florida during that time. 

 



 

Church News 

Did you know that though the church started transitioning from Dutch to the 

American language earlier by including one monthly evening English 

service, the congregation decided to become bilingual in the full sense by 

having an American service each Lord’s Day in January 1934. 
 

The annual Congregational Meeting was held on Monday. Elected as 

Elders were George Aalsma and Ray Hofman. Elected as Deacons were 

Todd Schouten and Tyler Ten Pass. They will be installed on July 4. 
 

NOTE: There will be no office hours this week. 
 

Thanks to your generous donations to OH4F over the past few months 

we are able to support scholarships for 20+ students for the 2021-22 school 

year. We were also able to provide enough to cover tutors for the students 

who need additional help, and funds to provide a snack for each of these 

students for the year. Thank you for providing hope for the future for these 

kids.   - OH4F (Dan & Gladys Montsma & Bonnie Vander Berg) 
 

Mark your calendars! You won't want to miss out on the fun. This is for kids 

ages 4-12 from 6:30-8 on the following dates. Please invite friends and 

grandkids! Watch your church mailboxes in a few weeks for additional 

information. The themes for the nights are: 

 Wednesday, July 14: Water Night fun 

 Wednesday, July 21: Campfire Stories 

 Wednesday, July 28: Olympics 

 

Save the date for Wednesday, August 11, as the youth group will going to 

watch a Dock Spiders baseball game. We will assume that all high 

schoolers (incoming freshman-incoming seniors). are coming unless 

you contact Noah and say otherwise. We plan to arrive at 6:00, eat there, 

then watch the game. More details on rides to come. Please contact Noah 

by Wednesday, July 14, so we can order the tickets. We’re really looking 

forward to this!! Noah’s cell: 920-382-4290 
 

Community News 

Randolph Christian School is a great place to work and we would love to 
interview candidates who are interested in making a difference in students' 
lives! 
 Music Teacher (Afternoons-Part Time) 
 4-Year-Old Kindergarten teacher (Mornings Part Time) 
 AM and PM instructional aides to work one on one with a student 
Contact Dr. Hoogeveen at jhoogeveen@randolphchristian.org for more 

information or complete an application at randolphchristian.org/employment. 
 

  


